КОНТРОЛЬНАЯ РАБОТА

1 вариант - для тех, кто претендует на «5»

Задание № 1: Переведите текст на русский язык

THE ANGRY MAN

This happened in Australia during a water-polo game that was one of the main sports events of the season. There was nothing exiting at the beginning of the game, but suddenly one of the players jumped out of the water and ran to the referee. He said that while he was swimming under water, one of the forwards of the other team had bitten him in the leg.

At first, the referee thought that it was some kind of joke, but when the player pointed at blood on his leg, he had to believe that it was serious. He called the forward and asked him why he had done such a strange thing. Though the forward insisted that he had not bitten anybody, the referee made him leave the game.

They began again, but a few minutes later, two players, one from each team, climbed out of the water, shouting that somebody had bitten them. There was blood on both players' legs. The game was stopped, and they began to let the water out of the pool. When almost all the water was let out, everybody saw a young crocodile at the bottom of the pool.

Somebody had put the crocodile into the pool, but why?

The truth became known when the players returned to their dressing-room after the game and found a letter there.

"I have been a water-polo fan for many years", the author of the letter wrote, "and I am not satisfied with the way the players seem to act. They have allowed the game to become slow and uninteresting, and I have decided that I must do something to make them move faster. I don't think I can do this well myself, and I have decided that my crocodile will do it better.'

Ответьте на вопросы:

- 1. Where did it happen?
- 2. Did the referee believe the player?
- 3. Why did he have to bellieve?
- 4. Why was the game stopped?
- 5. What did everybody see at the bottom of the pool?
- 6. What did the players find in their dressing-room?
- 7. Who wrote the letter?
- 8. What do you think about it?

Выпишите из текста по 2 предложения, в которых глаголы употреблены в форме Past Simple и Past Perfect.

Объясните их употребление в каждом конкретном случае.

Задание № 2: Раскройте скобки. Используйте прошедшие времена. Переведите на русский язык.

- 1. I (not/know) that my friend (not/come) yet
- 2. Jack (say) that he (get) his education in London.
- 3. He (not/know) who (attack) him in the darkness.
- 4. The team (play) better after John (score) a goal.
- 5. By the time we (come) to see him, he (return) home.
- 6 During the holidays my friend (visit) the village where he (live) in his childhood.
- 7. Where (you / train) before you (enter) the college?
- 8. All my friends (be) glad to hear that I (pass) all my exams successfully.

Задание № 3: Заполните пропуски, используя little / a little / few / a few. Переведите на русский язык.

- 1. Give me water please. I am thirsty.
- 2. I'm going to write letters now.
- 3. There is very bread for dinner. We must go shopping.
- 4. I'm not ready now. I need time to prepare.
- 5 It's a very ordinary town. There are very places of interest in it.
- 6. What a nice day! Let's walk
- 7. "Does he do sports? " " ".
- 8. I have got very interesting books at home.
- 9. I'd like to buy exercise-books.
- 10. I'll be back in days.

КОНТРОЛЬНАЯ РАБОТА

2 ВАРИАНТ, кто претендует на «4» и «3»

Задание № 1: Переведите текст на русский язык. Выпишите предложения, в которых глаголы употреблены в Present Perfect. Объясните их употребление в каждом конкретном случае.

TENNIS PLAYER

Jane Mitchell lives in Australia. She is a young tennis player, and she has won many tournaments in her life. She has won many local competitions, too. She plays well. She started playing tennis at the age of five. Last year she had a bad injury and didn't take part in competitions. This year she has completely recovered from the illness and has finished school. Last month she participated in a tournament in England. She hasn't participated in the Olimpics yet, but her coach thinks that she will be a winner one day. Two years ago Jane travelled to Russia with her parents. She liked the trip very much.

Ответить на вопросы:

- 1. Did she have a bad injury last year?
- 2. Did she start playing when she was three?
- 3. When did she participate in a tournament in England?
- 4. Has she finished school?
- 5. Where did she go two years ago?
- 6. Has she participated in the Olimpics?

Задание № 2: Раскройте скобки. Укажите время. Сделайте перевод.

- 1. He didn't win because he (not / work) hard.
- 2. She spoke English well because she (have) an education in England.
- 3. He bought an expensive sports suit because he (earn) a lot of money.
- 4. He didn't score a goal because he (injure) his leg.
- 5. He was late because there (be) a traffic jam.
- 6. She got ill because she (drink) a glass of cold water.

Задание № 3: Заполните пропуски, используя little / a little / few / a few. Сделайте перевод на русский язык.

- 1. Give me water please. I am thirsty.
- 2. I'm going to write letters now.
- 3. There is very bread for dinner. We must go shopping.
- 4. I'm not ready now. I need time to prepare.
- 5 It's a very ordinary town. There are very places of interest in it.
- 6. What a nice day! Let's walk
- 7. "Does he do sports? " " ".
- 8. I have got very interesting books at home.
- 9. I'd like to buy exercise-books.
- 10. I'll be back in days.